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Agenda Item 3b

Thank you Mr. Chairman,

My name is Roseline Nwigani, I represent the Movement for the Survival of the Ogoni People (MOSOP) of Nigeria. I have read the work on ethnic minority group in Nigeria and commend them for the work done.

In the year 1954, three regions were created in Nigeria; namely the northern, western and eastern regions. The Niger Delta area which Ogoni is part was merged with the eastern region. The northern region belongs to the Hausa-Fulani, the west to the Yorubas and the east to the Igbo-Speaking people. These are the three major tribes in Nigeria. There was much agitation from the Urhobho-Edo-Ijaw speaking group which led to the creation of the mid-west region. Thus minorities in the Niger Delta particularly Ogoni people suffer from different degrees of discrimination and neglect. This has been a growing concern over the years.

Consequently, there was a regional crises coupled with suppression of the minorities which led to the series of military coups in 1966 and the civil war in 1967 till 1970. As a result, there had been a multiple state creations from 1970 to 1996, given a total of 36 states and 775 local government councils in the Federal Republic of Nigeria.

I want to bring to the notice of the Chairman that the nation’s oil revenue comes from the Niger Delta region; hence it is called the treasure base of the nation. It is quite disheartening that among the minorities in the Niger Delta that Ogoni is one of those that produces abundant resources and have not gotten a state of its own. State creation is seen as one of major factors in socio-economic development of an area. However, the Ogoni people produced the Ogoni Bill of Rights which was presented to the Federal government of Nigeria in the 1990’s. The Bill of Rights is in conformity with the United Nations standard. Copies of the Ogoni Bill of Rights are available and could be obtained from MOSOP office in London and Nigeria.

In view of the above, I therefore propose the following solutions:

a. That a state should be created out of the existing Rivers State for the Ogoni people. This is because state creation brings about Social-Economic development and full participation in control of resources.

b. The government should study the Ogoni Bill of Rights with the view to implement the rights contained in it. 

c. That a proper and effective programme should be put in place to clean the entire environment.  

Thank you

Roseline Nwigani
